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Heidi R. Post

Report Production Manager

R. Christopher Goodwin & Associates, Inc.
309 Jefferson Highway, Suite A

New Orleans, Louisiana 70121

Re:  Draft Report
LA Division of Archaeology Report No. 22-4932

Phase I Culiural Resources Investigation of the Denmon Petty Project in Ouachita
Parish, Louisiana

Dear Ms. Post:

We acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 29 April 2015 and two copies of the above-

referenced report. We have completed our review of this report and offer the following
comments.

© The number of shovel tests mentioned on page 51 does not match what is depicted in
Figure 7.8 on pages 52. Also, this figure does not match the draft site form that was
submitted for review.

© Please show the shovel tests containing prehistoric material in figure 7.8.

o For future reference, please delineate sites at 10m intervals to two negative shovel tests.
The potentially NRHP eligible portion of 160U407 is missing tests to west; however,
given the other negative tests for the site, it seems unlikely that the it would have
expanded much further to the west.

o Please discuss the decision to remove a portion of the project area to accommodate the
avoidance of site 160U407.

We concur with the report findings that the prehistoric component of site 160U407 Locus B-01
is potentially eligible for nomination to the National Register of Historic Places and that the rest
of the site remains ineligible. We also concur that avoidance is recommended for the prehistoric

component and if avoidance is not possible, further consultation with the Louisiana Division of
Archaeology will be required.
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We look forward to receiving two bound copies of the final report, along with a pdf of the report.
If you have any questions, please contact Paul French in the Division of Archaeology by email at
pfrench@crt.la.gov or by phone at 225-342-8166.

Sincerely,
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State Historic Preservation Officer
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R. CHRISTOPHER GOODWIN & ASSOCIATES, INC.

LOUISIANA’S 2014 ARCHAEOLOGIST OF THE YEAR
cuitural resource management and preservation

planning

April 29,2015

Ms. Pam Breaux

Louisiana Department of Culture, Recreation, and Tourism
Office of Cultural Development

Division of Archaeology

1051 N. 3rd St., Room 405

Baton Rouge, LA 70802

RE:  Phase I Cultural Resources Investigation of the Denmon Petty Project in Ouachita Parish,
Louisiana
Dear Ms. Breaux,

Enclosed, please find two copies of the above referenced draft report for your review and comment. If

you have any questions or require additional copies, please don’t hesitate to contact me at the New Orle-
ans number below.

Sincerely,

{

eidi R. Post, B.A.
Report Production Manager

309 Jefferson Highway, Suite A New Orleans, Louisiana 70121
(504) 837-1940 Fax (504) 837-1550 neworleans@rcgoodwin.com www.rcgoodwin.com
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